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STEVE ATKINSON
PLEIN AIR WORKSHOP

42nd Annual big event
Saturday Night Fever

ROSEMALING WORKSHOP

BOSQUE CHORALE 

ART COUNCIL HIGH
SCHOOL ART SHOW

Big Event season is here!  

e-BAC: March 27-April 3
   The e-BAC Online Auction runs Wednesday, March 27, at
9 a.m. to Wednesday night, April 3, at 9 p.m.  Purchase
art,  jewelry, events, and other amazing merchandise in our
annual auction. Limited ticket raffle item: Macallan scotch.

Gambling Fever: Friday, April 5
   Your $50 admission buys funny funds for gaming from 7 -
10 p.m.  Afterwards, purchase chances with your winnings 
for drawings of great prizes.  BYOB

Saturday Night Fever: April 6
   Purchase your tickets soon for the sponsor party, dinner,
and festivities for the 42nd Annual Big Event.  Bryan Davis
will welcome and Brian Barrett will provide dinner music, 
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March 12
6:30 p.m.

Doors Open 5:45 p.m.

Jackpot $500

April
 6

April 5

GamblingGamblingGambling
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while the tribute band
Bee Gees Now will take
you back to the 70s in
Frazier Performance Hall.
   Sponsor tickets are
$500 (Staying Alive)

BCMA: SHOWCASE OF
YOUNG MUSICIANS

[Image: Art in the e-BAC : Flamenco Dancer by Bobbe Gentry]

or $250 (Night Fever) and
include the whole
evening, with VIP concert
seating.  Concert-only
tickets are available for 

$35 & $75 while supplies last.   



Rosemaling, a traditional Norwegian folk art,
will be offered in a workshop at the BAC on
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, March 20,
21, and 22. Peg Piltingsrud returns to the
BAC to lead the workshop. Piltingsrud is a 

Rosemaling Workshop
By Deb Phinney

traditionalist in her
approach to rosemaling
and in keeping with the old
world traditions, uses only
oil paints in her work.
Students will be exposed to

the classic style while intermediates will
have a review of the basics. Cost is $150 for
the three day workshop, held 9 a.m. to 1
p.m. The class fee includes three artist’s
brushes, paint as needed, palettes and a 12
inch wooden plate or plaque or other item
to paint on, boiled linseed oil and paint
thinner. NO turpentine is allowed. 
   Class size is limited, so call the office
today, 254-675-3724 for details and to enroll.

Staff Member Milestones

This month we
celebrate Steve
Schmidt, who has
served as the BAC
Facilities Manager for
15 years.  Steve is the
one we depend on for

By Debra Evans

building maintenance as well as
event setup and take down--which
includes not only moving tables,
chairs, and Christmas trees, but also
handling front-of-house sound and
lighting as well. Long before he
served as an employee of the BAC,
Steve volunteered his talents for Big
Event, Art Classic, and many other
events. In the early 90’s he designed
and secured financing for a lighting
system in the TBT, then took two
weeks off from work to install it. A
charter member of TBT, he also
manned the light and sound booth
for every production in its first 20
years and remains a primary sound
tech. 
   We are grateful to Steve for
continuing to serve as the guru in the
booth and on the grounds here at the
BAC.

Donations

Fairytales on Ice Underwriting
Bosque Supply
Phyllis Gamble &
   Mechelle Slaughter
Clifton Higher Education Finance    
   Corporation

General  BAC

Glenn Miller Sponsors
Aubrey & Virginia Richards
Ted & Stella Barrow
Michele Basham
Lance Zimmerman
Al & Miriam Poteet
Lee & Leanne Donner
Linda Kroeger

Drawing Workshop
By Deb Phinney

Is it time for you to learn to draw?? Or maybe
brush up on skills you previously knew?? If so,
call and sign up for our Adult Basic Drawing
Workshop led by Shannon Birchum. (pictured)
You may have seen Birchum’s work in a
number of places around town...Art Alley or
5th Street Market. 
   The Adult Basic Drawing
Workshop will be held on
Tuesdays and Thursdays,
March 19 & 21 and March 26
& 28 in the Speiler room
from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.
   The fee for all four days
is $65 per person and 
and includes, pencil, paper, erasers and
tortions. You must be 16 years or older to
attend. Call 254-675-3724 to reserve your spot.



Art is a joy, a passion and can be healing; all
demonstrated by the exhibit of artwork
created by the resident artists of Lutheran
Sunset Ministries. 

Lutheran Sunset Ministries
Art Show
By Deb Phinney

   The exhibit itself will be
available for viewing Friday,
March 15 through Friday,
March 29. Some paintings in
the exhibit are original
artwork while most others
are assisted paintings.
Assisted paintings are those where the
resident chooses their own colors and
techniques but the image outlines are
provided for them. A reception is being held
on Friday, March 15, from 2 to 4 p.m. in the
Atrium café recognizing residents with
participation ribbons and a People’s Choice is
awarded. During this time, attendees may
vote for their favorite for the People’s Choice
award and place an order to purchase
greeting cards of their favorite painting. The
public is invited to attend. Refreshments will
be served during the reception.

Showcase
of Young Musicians
By Paige Bizzell

The 2024 Showcase of Young Musicians
will be held on Thursday, March 21,
2024, at 7:00 p.m. in the Frazier
Performance Hall. A reception will be
held in the Atrium following the
performances.
   This Showcase will offer an
opportunity for talented young
musicians who reside in Bosque County
or attend a Bosque County school
(public, private or home-schooled) to
share their musical talents with the
community. Application forms are also
available online at
www.bosqueartscenter.org.

Performances will be limited to 5
minutes each. Completed applications
must be received no later than
Thursday, March 7, at 5:00 p.m.
Entrance will be limited to the first 18
qualified performances. Questions?
Contact Paige Bizzell at 806-292-8541
or pabizzell@gmail.com.

Big Event Thanks Gold Sponsor

To become a corporate sponsor, contact the BAC.
$5,000 Gold includes 4-ticket weekend packages &
advertising for the weekend; $2,500 Silver - 2-ticket

packages & advertising.  



Bosque Chorale
By Bryan Davis

The Bosque Chorale is now in rehearsals for
the upcoming spring 2024 concert, The
Impossible Dream . The April 11 program will
feature a variety of familiar standards and the
Chorale will be accompanied by a pianist, 

The Art Council had a very successful
art talk with Seth Hopkins. He was
entertaining and informative, and we
hope he will return one day. We
appreciated all our local artists and
art patrons who came and supported
our evening with Seth.

Art Council
By Karen Cornett

   The Art Council is
working on our
Student Art Show.  
Ann Patton
(pictured) will judge
the art and we will
have a reception for
the young artists on  
March 2 where the awards will be
given to the winners. Their artwork
will be displayed at the BAC in March.
   We are currently working on a
much-needed by-laws revision and
our upcoming Art Classic. 

Hey Quilters….it’s time to start
getting your quilts ready to enter in
the 2024 Quilt Show and
Competition. Entry form deadline is
coming up on Friday, May 10. The fee
per quilt is $10.00. Quilts are then
delivered to the Bosque Arts Center
anytime from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., May
20 through May 24. This year we have
over $2,000 in prize money for our
top quilts. Entry forms will be
available online in March.

2024 Quilt Show
By Deb Phinney

drums, guitar and
bass. Longtime
Bosque Chorale
director David
Anavitarte
(pictured) will lead
the Chorale for the
twentieth time.

   Selections for the concert will include “This is
It,” “I'd Like to Teach the World to Sing,” “The
Wind Beneath My Wings,” “Desperado,” and
“The Impossible Dream,” among others. A
reception will be held immediately following
the concert in the Roland Jones Memorial
Gallery. Tickets will go on sale beginning March
1 and may be purchased online at
bosqueartscenter.org or by contacting the BAC
at (254) 675-3724. Please follow the Bosque Civic
Music Association Facebook page for the latest
details.

Steve Atkinson 
Plein Air Workshop

April 19-20
Friday-Saturday

9 a.m. -3 p.m.
$300

Limit: 12 participants

Art Council welcomes this award-winning artist back to the
BAC.  Watch BosqueArtsCenter.org for details. To receive
notifications of Art Council workshops, sign up on our
Classes page online. [Image: Promise of Another Summer
by Steve Atkinson, 2007 John Steven Jones Award] 

David Marlin & Anne Klein jewelry

e-BAC



March is a perfect time to settle in 

Book Club
By Beth Hatcher

with an American
literary classic,
East of Eden by
John Steinbeck.
Controversy and
praise have
followed the
book since its
1952 debut.
The lengthy saga details two
California-based families, the Trasks
and the Hamiltons, across
generations. Filled with raw emotions
and complex themes of sibling
rivalry, abandonment, revenge and
power, this book is sure to stir a
spirited discussion at the Book Club
meeting on Wednesday, March 27, at
10 a.m. Join us!

Writer’s Guild 
By Candace Ingram

“Don’t use adjectives which merely tell us how you
want us to feel about the thing you are describing.
I mean, instead of telling us a thing was ‘terrible,’
describe it so that we’ll be terrified.”  
 ~CS Lewis, on writing.

   At the second gathering of
the BAC Writer's Guild, we
discussed some of Lewis'
Rules for Writing. While the
above quoted advice seems
straight forward enough, we
soon learned, through our

own hands on play, the finesse involved in creating
palpable, vivid descriptions without the use of
weak adjectives. 
   Cherie Rogers shared a piece of her own writing.
We all agreed sharing can be scary and also
empowering.
   The BACWG welcomes all writers and dabblers
alike to join us at the next meeting on Tuesday,
March 12 at 6 p.m. Enter through the back door.

 Hammer Time!Award Sponsors & Winners

The Art Club’s February meeting had a
large number of attendees.

Art Club
By Lillian Jacoway

Stephanie Fanning
(pictured) gave a
program on shading in
several media. Everyone
there appreciated her
preparation and 

information. Thanks Stephanie!
   The Art Club is excited to be
growing, and we had new members
join in February! Every level of
knowledge is welcome.
   Everyone is invited to come to our
March meeting. Lillian Jacoway will be
presenting “Tips and Techniques” in
watercolor. Bring your regular
watercolor supplies. 1/2 of a regular
arches watercolor cold-pressed paper
is plenty. Only the three primary
colors will be needed. Tube color is
preferred, but we can work with pan
watercolor. For questions, please
contact Lillian at ldlart@yahoo.com.

Tin Building Theatre 
By Lorana Rush

Rehearsals are underway for our spring production
of A Clock Struck One , a murder mystery by Craig
Stodard. A reunion weekend for estranged sisters
Connie and Regan takes a mysterious turn when
they find the host of Hickory Dickory Inn
murdered! With an early snowstorm raging 
outside and the
phone line
deliberately cut,
it appears the
killer is among
those at the
inn, and they
each seem to have something to hide. The sisters
can’t even overlook each other...after all, it’s been
six years since they’ve seen each other. The play,
directed by Don Boysen and Linda Lowrance, will
open on May 4 with a dinner theatre. May 5 will be
a Sunday matinee. May 10 is a  regular
performance and we will close with a dinner
theatre on May 11. Tickets will go on sale mid-
March. As always, we look forward to entertaining
you! For more information call 254-675-3724.



ATRIUM GALLERY
E -BAC  AUCT I ON  I TEMS

Atrium Gallery for March
will house Big Event
items for viewing in the
online auction. The Movie
posters currently on
display will remain up in
the gallery through
March, until the auction
items go on display.
   W.K. Gordon Museum
provided us with this
extensive movie poster
exhibit. Due to the
volume of posters and
information, watch for a
change in the posters in
April after Big Event,
spotlighting the movies of
“Our Gang” (the Little
Rascals) and Shirley
Temple.
   Be sure to stop by the
Atrium Gallery during the
month of March and view
this special movie posters
exhibit or see a selection
of the Big Event eBAC
online auction items.
Open daily 9 a.m. to 5
p.m. and during other
times at events during
the month.

A Cowboy’s Commute
 signed print by Bruce Greene

The next meeting of the Needle Arts
group will be Monday, March 4, at
10:30 at the Bosque Arts Center.
Bring any needle projects you have
and join us for a morning of
stitching and fellowship.  

Needle Arts
By Punky Penberthy 

The next Photography Guild meeting is March 19, at 2
p.m. at the BAC. Hope you can make it. 
   In February, we updated the photography at the
Clifton Clinic. The theme is “Trees.” Take a look should
you visit the clinic.

Photography Guild
By Vickie Mitchell

   Please mark
your calendars
for March 30,
from 2-4 p.m.
The
Photography
Guild will be 
hosting a Student
Photography Show and
Competition that day. The
show includes students K-
12 in Bosque, Hamilton
and Hill Counties. Hope to
see you there.

Culinary Club
By Virginia Richards

The Culinary Club will meet for dinner at
Zur Autobahn on Wednesday, March 20,
at 5:30 p.m. Dinner menu will be jaeger
schnitzel, bratwurst, fried potatoes, and
red cabbage-a true German food
experience! 
   Seating is very limited. To reserve your dinner, email
Virginia Richards at norsehome1673@yahoo.com by
March 14.

   In May Judy West will offer a class on embroidery.
Stay tuned for the details.

Quilt Guild

Saturday, March 9

Fellowship: 11:30 a.m.

Meeting: 12:00 p.m.



March Events

Mar. 1 Bosque Chorale 
Concert Ticket Sales 9a

Mar. 2 HS Art Show Reception 2p

Mar. 4 Needle Arts 10:30a

Mar. 5 Art Club 10a

Mar. 9 Quilt Guild 11:30a

Mar. 11 Big Event Concert 
Sales Open Online 9a

Mar. 12 Writer’s Guild 6p

Mar. 12 BINGO 6:30p

 Mar. 15 LSM Art Show 2p

Mar. 19 Photography Guild 2p

Mar.
19,21,26,28

Adult Basic Drawing
Workshop 6:30p

Mar. 20 E-BAC Auction Preview 9a

Mar. 20 Culinary Club
Zur Autobahn 5:30p

Mar. 20-22 Rosemaling Workshop 10a

Mar. 21 Showcase of 
Young Musicians 6p

Mar. 27-
Apr. 3 E-BAC Online Bidding 9a

Mar. 27 Book Club 10a

Mar. 30 Student Photography 
Contest Reception 2p

Early April Events
Apr. 1 Needle Arts 10:30a

Apr. 2 Art Club 10a

Apr. 3 e-BAC Auction Ends 9p

Apr. 5 Casino Night 7p

Apr. 6 BIG EVENT
Saturday Night Fever 5:30p

Apr. 11 Bosque Chorale Concert 7:30p

Weekly Events
Monday Yoga 12:10p

Tuesday Taekwondo 6p

Chorale Rehearsal 7p

Wednesday Yoga 12:10p

Dance 4:30p

Thursday Dance 4:30p

Friday Yoga 12:10p

Taekwondo 4:30p

Piano lessons by appointment

Newsletter Contributors: Linda Pfeiffer, Punky Penberthy, Virginia
Richards, Kathy Harr, Paige Bizzell, Deb Phinney, Lorana Rush, Beth
Hatcher, Lillian Lemke-Jacoway, Bryan Davis, Karen Cornett, Vickie
Mitchell, Candace Ingram, Debra Evans, Vikki Moore

FUN TIMES



MEET OUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND STAFF

BOSQUEARTSCENTER.ORG

B O S Q U E  A R T S  C E N T E R
H O U R S  O F  O P E R A T I O N

W e e k d a y s :  9 a m  -  5 p m

P a r t  o f  t h e  C l i f t o n
A r t s  D i s t r i c t  a s
d e s i g n a t e d  b y  t h e
T e x a s  C o m m i s s i o n

BOARD OF DIRECTORS OFFICE STAFF

Officers Directors
MANAGING DIRECTOR

PROGRAM DIRECTOR
Deb Phinney
DESIGN/LAYOUT, BAC NEWS
Debra Evans
Vikki Moore
FACILITIES MANAGER
Steve Schmidt
RECEPTIONISTS
Sandra Duwe-Hoskisson
Vikki Moore

Overnight accommodations for BAC events can be made at various hotels and
B&Bs in Clifton. Check our website for further information.

PRESIDENT
Linda Pfeiffer
PRESIDENT-ELECT
Linda Lowrance
TREASURER
Blake Holman
SECRETARY
Virginia Richards

Judith Baker
Joanne Blossom

Judi Boston
Don Boysen

Sidney Carlisle
Karen Cornett

Nancy Harvard
Janet Jackson

Jan Kieta
John Linn

Cheryll Lundberg
Barbara Moore


